
 

 

This submission is in ​support ​of the ​St Bathans Area Community Association’s  

Funding and Resource Application for the St Bathans Post Office 

to operate as a museum, information centre and community hub. 

 

 

I would be very happy to see the St Bathans Post Office building regain its place as a focal point in 
the community. It makes no sense to have a landmark building such as this effectively standing idle. 

Considerable care and expense went into its restoration in the early 1980’s. Some years later, Sharon 
Hinds operated a paper-themed business on the ground floor. This was a sensitive use of the 
building, celebrating its previous function. 

DoC ‘renovations’ in the early 2000’s were not so welcome. Many in the community were appalled 
by  the removal of authentic and original fittings and the installation of stick-on carpet squares, all in 
order to turn the ground floor into a generic souvenir shop.  

Cambrian Village has shown how an unused building can become a focal point for visitors and locals 
alike: the old Cambrian School houses an impressive store of historical information as well as a 
community book exchange and also serves as a venue for community events. 

I wholeheartedly support this application as a way of returning the St Bathans Post Office to a useful 
role in the community. 

 

 

 

Leanne Harley 

75 Cambrian Road 

98 Meadowstone Dr 
Wanaka 

leanneharley@gmail.com 

 

 










